

March 21, 2019

City Council President Linda M. Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I am submitting for your approval an ORDER that the sum of TWENTY THOUSAND DOLLARS (\$20,000) now standing to the credit of the account from PLANNING SALARIES AND WAGES be and the same is hereby transferred and appropriated to as follows:

PLANNING CHARGES AND SERVICES...... \$20,000

To be certified and approved by the Department Head

Sincerely

Jon Mitchell Mayor



## CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

## CITY COUNCIL

March 28, 2019

ORDERED: That the sum of **TWENTY THOUSAND DOLLARS (\$20,000)** now standing to the credit of the account from **PLANNING SALARIES AND WAGES** be and the same is hereby transferred and appropriated to as follows:

PLANNING CHARGES AND SERVICES...... \$20,000

To be certified and approved by the Department Head



## City of New Bedford Department of Planning, Housing & Community Development

133 William Street · Room 303 · New Bedford, Massachusetts 02740 Telephone: (508) 979.1488 · Facsimile: (508) 979.1576

## MAYOR JON MITCHELL DPHCD DIRECTOR PATRICK J. SULLIVAN

TO: Ari Sky, Chief Financial Officer

From: Tabitha Harkin, City Planner

Date: March 11, 2019

Subject: Transfer from Vacancy savings to Consultant Contracts

I am requesting the transfer of \$20,000 from Vacancy Savings under Salaries and Wages to Consultant Contracts (520300). This surplus is the result of savings gained from a position vacancy in the department. The funds will be reallocated to assist with zoning ordinance changes to enable new development and increased tax base.